
 
Executive response to recommendations on from the Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 4 December 2024 

Item 6. Ubico Business Plan 2025-26 

Recommendation and response 

Recommendation Agree 

(Y / N) 

Comment Responsible Executive 

Member 

Lead Officer 

1. That the Executive asks that Ubico 

reviews its policy on the use of pesticides 

and herbicides. 

 The Executive will consider these 

recommendations as part of the Ubico Business 

Plan 2025-26, which is on the Forward Plan for 

the Executive meeting on 12 March 2025. 

Cllr Lidia Arciszewska,  

Executive Member for 

the Environment 

Simon Anthony,  

Business 

Manager for 

Contracts and 

Waste 

2. That the Executive asks that Ubico 

reviews the content of the HVO 

(hydrogenated vegetable oil) fuel to assess 

whether it contains palm oil.     

 Cllr Lidia Arciszewska,  

Executive Member for 

the Environment 

 

Simon Anthony,  

Business 

Manager for 

Contracts and 

Waste 

3. That the Executive asks that Ubico 

reviews flood support and emergency 

plans in areas with frequent flooding to 

address provisions for missed bin 

collections in the instance of flooding.   

 

 Cllr Lidia Arciszewska,  

Executive Member for 

the Environment 

 

Simon Anthony,  

Business 

Manager for 

Contracts and 

Waste 

4. That the Executive considers how it 

communicates with its residents on how 

to recycle glass, for instance by including 

this information in the council tax leaflet. 

 Cllr Lidia Arciszewska,  

Executive Member for 

the Environment 

 

Simon Anthony,  

Business 

Manager for 

Contracts and 

Waste 

 


